Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board Psychology Advisory Committee June 12, 2018, 6:00 p.m. Minutes

Members Present: Barbara Callahan, Abby Callis, Carol Crane, Janine Kesterson, Monica Kurylo, Rodney McNeal, Ric Steele, Doug Wright.

Staff Present: Max Foster and Leslie Allen

Visitors Present: None

1. Call to Order.

- 2. Report. Update of Board business by Max. The following items were discussed:
 - a. This is the end of the Fiscal Year and Max is spending quite a bit of time on year end reports.
 - b. An update on the new statute requiring the Division of the Budget approve all regulations, new and amended. The Board must provide a much more detailed Economic Impact Statement as part of the new law.
 - c. The Telehealth bill passed this last session and the BSRB will need to promulgate rules and regulations by December 31, 2018.
 - d. There are three board member's whose terms will expire on June 30. To date no replacement appointments have been made. The board members rotating off the board are:
 - i. Grant Edwards psychology member
 - ii. Terry Pfannenstiel marriage and family therapy member
 - iii. Cheryl Reynolds public member

3. Guest Announcements. None

- **4. Old Business**. There was discussion of the following topics:
 - a. The Board has approved synchronous online supervision to be used for up to 100% of required supervision for those licensees working toward clinical licensure in addiction counseling and professional counselors. These two professions requested this change in their regulations.

5. New Business.

- a. Professional Association and other state boards are addressing the issue of mobility/portability/reciprocity. This is important; however, the board wants to ensure they do not watering down KS requirements too much.
- b. The Chair of the Board requested that each professional committee look into the issues surrounding mobility/portability/reciprocity. He suggested committees look at state compacts being offered by the professional associations. Also, to compare licensing standards of KS vs Other states.

Some states no longer require a year (1800 hours) of supervised postdoctoral experience. A portion of these states appear to be part of the ASPPB compact.

Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board Psychology Advisory Committee June 12, 2018, 6:00 p.m. Minutes

This brings up another problem as these requirements are very different than the states, like KS, who require the year of postdoctoral experience before licensure as a psychologist.

6. The next Psychology Advisory Committee meeting is scheduled for August 21, 2018 at 6:00 p.m.